ANNVILLE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
MARCH 5, 2019 REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING AGENDA - 7:00 PM

Announced Visitors: None

l. Call to Order — 7:00 PM

I Pledge of Allegiance

(. Recognition of Visitors and Oppaortunity for Public Comment
V. Approval of Minutes

V. Reparts of Standing Committees
Public Works

Public Safety

Property

Parks & Recreation

Finance

Permits

Annville Activities

GmMmmon®E P

VI, Reports of Special Committees

Executive Sessions

Planning Commission

Economic Development

Historic Architectural Review Board (HARB)
Wage & Salary

Spruce Street Bridge

Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4)
Greater Lebanon Refuse Authority (GLRA)

Fire Department

TIOMmMmoOO®EP

VII. Old Business
A. First Aid and Safety Patrol {FASP) Emergency Medical Services (EMS} Financial Problems

B. Condemned Property at 100 North Weaber Street
C. Harzard Mitigation Grant Program (HMGP) Property Leases
D. Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) Preliminary Flood Insurance Rate Map

Vil New Business
A. Application for County Liquid Fuels Funds
B. Authorization of Payment for Containers Funded by the Pennsylvania Department of
Environmental Protection (DEP) Section 902 Recycling Grant

IX. Correspondence
X. Pay Bills

Xl Adjournment



MINUTES OF THE ANNVILLE TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
March §, 2019

The March Regular Monthly Meeting of the Annville Township Board of Commissioners was held
starting at 7:00 PM on March 5, 2019 in the Commissioners’ Room of Annville Town Hall, 36
North Lancaster Street, Annville, PA with the following members present: Rex A. Moore,
President; Henri B. Lively, Vice President; Thomas R. Embich, Treasurer; Joann F. Zimmerman;
and Nevin R. Hoover. Also in attendance were Nicholas T. Yingst, Township Administrator and
Secretary to the Board of Commissioners; Corey Lamoureux, Esq., Township Solicitor; Conrad
“Mike” Liles, North Railroad Street; Dean Wolfe, West Main Street; and one person who was not
identified.

President Moore called the meeting to order and led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance to
the flag of the United States of America.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS AND OPPORTUNITY FOR PUBLIC COMMENT:
Noting that no visitors were identified on the agenda for the meeting, President Moore provided
an opportunity for public comment. Mr. Liles expressed his appreciation to the Public Works
Department for its excellent work clearing the snow from the streets following the recent
snowstorm.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: MOTION by Ms. Zimmerman, second by Mr. Lively to approve
the minutes of the Regular Meeting held February 5, 2019 as presented. Motion carried
unanimously. ‘

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES:

Public Works: The Public Works Report for February 2019 was reviewed, a copy of which is
attached hereto and made a part of these minutes. The following items were then addressed:

Lebanon County Engineer Costs for Dewatering Project Stormwater Inspection Fee: At the
recommendation of the Township Authority, MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by Ms.
Zimmerman to authorize payment in the amount of $200 for the inspection of the dewatering
project’s stormwater facilities. Motion carried unanimously.

Piping for Dewatering Building: At the recommendation of the Township Authority and following
discussion between the Commissioners and Mr. Yingst regarding which of the following costs
were within the Authority Engineer’s estimated amounts for the dewatering project and which
were not, MOTION by Mr. Embich, second by Mr. Lively to authorize payment for the following
items pertaining to piping for the dewatering building for the corresponding estimated amounts:
(1) sludge pipes for $3,600, (2) drain/waste/vent pipes for $1,200, (3) electrical conduit for $500,
and (4) link seals for $800. Motion carried unanimously.

Core Drilling Contractor Work for the Dewatering Building: At the recommendation of the
Township Authority and noting this cost exceeded the Authority Engineer’s estimated amount for
this aspect of the dewatering project, MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by Mr. Hoover to authorize
DriveKore to perform the core drilling work for the dewatering building at an estimated cost of
$2,500. Motion carried unanimously.




ANNVILLE TOWNSHIP PUBLIC WORKS DEPT.

(1)

(2)
(3)

(4)
(5)
(6)

(7)

WORK DONE FOR FEBRUARY 2019

SALTING

PLOWING

POTHOLES

STORM DRAINS

LIGHTS

DUMPSTERS

24 hours salting and used 50 tons salt (Annville);
14 hours salting and used 24 tons salt (Cleona).

Spent 71 hours plowing.

We are currently getting a list together for
potholes.

We should be starting inspections this month.
Replaced three downtown lights.
Dumpsters will open Wed., March 13; we put out

the new office paper container and we also got
new signs made up for all the dumpsters.

PAVING

Attached is the sheet we gave to UGI for the
proposed paving for this year; | will have pricing
at a later time.
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Philip Snavely, Chief of the Union Hose Company (UHC), joined the meeting at 7:07 PM.

Excavating Contractor Work for the Dewatering Building: At the recommendation of the
Township Authority, MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by Mr. Embich to authorize Kresge
Excavating to perform the excavating for the dewatering bulldmg at an estimated cost of $10,000.
Motion carried unanimously.

Electrical Contractor Work for the Dewatering Project: Noting that quotes were sought from four
contractors, quotes were received from two, and at the recommendation of the Township
Authority, MOTION by Mr. Hoover, second by Ms. Zimmerman to authorize Dourte Electric,
who provided the low quote, to perform the electrical work for the dewatering project at an
estimated cost of $20,000. Motion carried unanimously.

Change Order for Dewatering Platform: Mr. Yingst and the Commissioners discussed the timing
of why the proposed change order for the dewatering platform had not been addressed at the
previous week’s Township Authority meeting, that the amount of the change order exceeded the
Authority Engineer’s estimated amount for this aspect of the dewatering project, the benefits of
having BlueScope Construction perform this work, and that the members of the Township
Authority were supportive of approving the change order due to concerns about delaying the
completion of the dewatering project (and the increased likelihood of needing to rent dewatering
equipment if that occurred) and believing the cost of the change order was competive based upon
another quote obtained by the Public Works Superintendent. MOTION by Mr. Embich, second
by Ms. Zimmerman to authorize the change order in the amount of $79,989 submitted by
BlueScope Construction for the furnishing and installation of the platform on which the dewatering
equipment would be mounted. Motion carried unanimously.

Property: The following items were addressed:

Town Hall Window Replacement Project: Ms. Zimmerman reported that Mr. Hoover and Mr.
Yingst met with Dave Ludwig from Creek View Windows and Doors the prior week to review the
scope of the Town Hall window replacement project, noting that based upon this meeting Mr.
Ludwig will provide specifications and cost estimates.

Township Office Floor Refinishing Project: Ms. Zimmerman reported that Mr. Yingst has had
meetings with the Township’s information technology and telephone hardware providers to plan
the movement of computers, copiers, printers, and telephones from the Township Office to the
Commissioners” Meeting Room in April when the floors of the former are being refinished. She
also noted the Public Works Department will be assisting with the temporary move.

Parks & Recreation: Nothing to report this month.

Finance: Mr. Embich reviewed the Financial Report for February 2019, highlighting the total
income and expenses for the second month of 2019. A copy of the report is attached hereto and
made a part of these minutes.
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Permits: The Permits Report for February 2019 was reviewed, a copy of which is attached hereto
and made a part of these minutes.

Annville Activities: Mr. Yingst reported he contacted the Friends of Old Annville (FOOA) to see
if there was interest in suspending a banner above State Route 422 advertising for Historic Old
Annville Day and FOOA indicated it would not be doing so for 2019. He also reported he reached
out to Becky Gacono of the Annville Activities Committee and Michael Battistelli of St. Paul the
Apostle Catholic Church to see if those organizations wished to suspend overstreet banners for the
Memorial Day Parade and the Summer Bazaar, respectively, as both had advertised for these
events in 2018. He concluded by reporting that Mr. Battistelli indicated St. Paul’s was interested
in suspending a banner for its 2019 Summer Bazaar and would be sending Mr. Yingst the
application shortly.

MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by Mr. Embich to approve the reports of the Standing
Committees as presented. Motion carried unanimously.

REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES:

Fire Department: The Board noted the receipt of the February 2019 Fire Chief’s Report and
Monthly Statistical Report for the UHC. The following items were then addressed:

Authorization of Fire Department Box Cards: Chief Snavely reported the Lebanon County
Department of Emergency Services (LCDES) would be going live with a new computer aided
dispatch system in May 2019, that this required a new box card format system to be submitted by
the Fire Department, and that he and other members of the Fire Department developed the box
card submission presented to the Board for its review and approval. He then discussed in detail
with the Commissioners how the box card system worked. MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by
Mr. Embich to authorize the box cards submitted by the Fire Department to LCDES. Motion
carried unanimously.

“Jake Brake” Prohibition Exemption for Emergency Vehicles: Noting that later in the meeting the
Commissioners would be considering a request from a resident to prohibit engine retarding
devices, commonly known as “Jake brakes”, Chief Snavely asked that emergency vehicles be
exempted from such a prohibition. He believed that an earlier Township ordinance had provided
for such an exemption—although the current ordinance addressing Jake brakes did not explicitly
exempt emergency vehicles—and shared a number of safety reasons why he believed it was
prudent to exempt vehicles driven by volunteer firefighters from such a prohibition. He also
explained how Jake brakes work and that they are much less noisy on newer pieces of apparatus
used by the UHC. He noted that one of the older Fire Department vehicles with noisier Jake
brakes, the rescue truck, is in the process of being replaced. Mr. Lively inquired when the rescue
truck would be in use. Chief Snavely indicated the chassis for the rescue truck would be ready
around mid-April 2019 and was expected to be fully equipped by year-end.

William Stickler, Police Sergeant, joined the meeting at 7:31 PM.



Permits Report

February 2019

$175.00

Month of
Plumbing Permits issued
Plumbing Licenses issued i
Excavator Licenses issued 2

$ 50.00

Total Curb/Sidewalk Permit Fees Collected
Total Street Cut Permit Fees Collected
Total Tapping Fees Collected

Tapping Fees

Building Permits
#2-19 Ryan Carpenter

Curb/Sidewalk Permits

Street-Cut Permits

$1,400.00

Erect/Replace a sign

#19-3 441 E. Maple Street UGI Utilities Emergency repairs

#19-4 213 S. Lancaster Street  UGI Utilities Replace gas service

#19-5 45 E. Main Street (cut on N. Manheim St.) UGI Utilities Install gas service
#19-6 29 W. Sheridan Ave UGI Utilities Renew gas service

#19-7 31 W. Sheridan Ave UGI Utilities Renew gas service

#19-8 36 W. Sheridan Ave UGI Utilities Renew gas service

#19-9 39 W. Sheridan Ave UGI Utilities Renew gas service

Burn Permit
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Executive Sessions: Mr. Yingst reported an Executive Session was held on February 21, 2019 to
discuss personnel matters. An Executive Session was also requested to be held following the
adjournment of the evening’s meeting to discuss a real estate matter.

Planning Commission: Ms. Zimmerman reported the Planning Commission would be meeting
on March 11, 2019 to review the preliminary land development plan submitted for Phase 3B of
Stone Hill Village. She also noted the February 11, 2019 meeting of the Planning Commission
was cancelled due to inclement weather and numerous efforts at rescheduling the meeting later in
the month were ultimately fruitless due to the difficulty of guaranteeing a quorum on dates that
also worked for the owner of Stone Hill Village. She concluded by noting the Zoning Hearing
Board would be meeting on March 14, 2019 to a hear a variance request pertaining to the hours of
operation for the property at 344 East Main Street.

Economic Development: Mr. Yingst reported that the ordinance authorizing the assumption of
the Economic Development Authority’s debt by the Township was still on schedule to be
considered for adoption at the April 2, 2019 Regular Meeting.

Historic Architectural Review Board (HARB): Mr. Embich reviewed the HARB Report for
February 2019, a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes.

Wage & Salary: Nothing to report this month.

Spruce Street Bridge: Mr. Embich reviewed the Spruce Street Bridge Report for February 2019,
a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes.

Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4): Mr. Embich reviewed the MS4 Report for
February 2019, a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes.

Greater Lebanon Refuse Authority (GLRA): Mr. Embich reviewed the GLRA Report for
February 2019, a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes.

Public Safety: The Police Statistical Report for February 2019 was reviewed, a copy of which is
attached hereto and made a part of these minutes. The following items were then addressed:

Presentation of American Flag: Sergeant Stickler presented an American flag that was flown over
a recent combat mission overseas. He noted it was a gift from Police Officer Jason Cleck, who
was currently deployed overseas, and Officer Cleck was presenting it to the Commissioners and
residents of Annville Township. The Commissioners expressed their appreciation for the gift and
discussed how best to honor it, ultimately deciding that framing and displaying the flag in the
Commissioners’ Meeting Room was most appropriate and instructing Mr. Yingst to work with the
Police Department to do so.

Town Hall Security Cameras: Noting the same types of cameras were recently installed at the
wastewater treatment plant with favorable impressions and at the request of the Police Department,
MOTION by Mr. Hoover, second by Ms. Zimmerman to authorize the purchase of a six camera




T. Embich reports: 03-05-2019 BOC

Thomas Embich

Agenda ltems: VI-D, F, G, & H

Date: February 28, 2019 for Meeting of March 05, 2019

Iltem VI-D HISTORIC ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD

1.

No meeting in February.

ACTION: None

Iltem VI-F SPRUCE STREET BRIDGE

1. Contractor has made good progress on excavation of the old
bridge, and the south foundation and wing walls are almost done.

No Board ACTION: Bill paying via Mr. Yingst approval/project
management running well.

Iltem VI-G MS4 & Stormwater management

s

The February 19 meeting for the Lebanon County Stormwater Consortium was
mostly standard procedure: bills paid, Jan. 15 minutes approved, audit by
MaherDuessel presented and accepted.

Russ Collins, Doc Fritchey Trout Unlimited, presented the results of the project
done on the lower zone of Snitz Creek, and the report done on Beck Creek this
past summer. {Links to these reports are available on request.}

Mr. Rights, SESI, reviewed the “revised final response” for the PRP technical
response letter; with deletion of the last sentence the document was approved for
submittal to PA DEP, and appropriate copies to others.

Next LCSC meeting is slated for March 19.

The 2019 meetings of the LCCWA are scheduled for Feb. 26, May 28, July 30,
and Oct. 22, 2019, at 10 AM, Northern Lebanon Township Offices. The meeting
of Feb. 26 meeting was chaired by Julie Cheyney, Leb. Co. Planning Dept. The
minutes of the Oct. 23, 2019 meeting were reviewed and accepted, the NFWF
grant was briefly discussed, several upcoming workshops appropriate for
stormwater management training were announced, Four new banners to
advertise best management for stormwater control were authorized (est. cost of
$168 each).

Other items discussed related to fund raising and education outreach, riparian
buffer credit impacts, information about the new FEMA flood plain mapping and
the county viewer that can be accessed. Kris Troup commented on the WIP I
efforts; following up on the Derry Township seminar in December. Funds .
available were touched on, but source and availability is not as yet clear.

In follow-up to the meeting several links were made available or access to
workshop information, a “guideline for maintaining streams in your community”
document from PADEP, and the studies and project results of Trout Unlimited.

ACTION: None at present.



T. Embich reports: 03-05-2019

ITEM VII-H GLRA (GREATER LEBANON REFUSE AUTHORITY)

1. All minutes and reports are available at
http://www.goglra.org/DocumentCenter/Home/View/.
Next GLRA meeting on March 5, 2019 to be attended by J. Viozzi.

2. At the next regular meeting of the GLRA a possible land acquisition will be
reviewed. This property is not for landfill expansion, but is to enhance the
buffer around the operating site.

3. February 27 @ 4:00 PM, Commissioner Embich was in attendance for the
first meeting of the “Waste Advisory Committee” to GLRA, chaired by Exec.
Director Taylor. A brief presentation of the overview of the process for the
update required and the initial background work reports were reviewed and
discussion and comment aired. One key issue is the need to increase the
tipping fee for the GLRA in 2020; an estimate for budget purposes for user
municipalities/haulers will be ready by July 2019. Initial estimates put the new
fee between $64 to $75 per ton based on estimated tonnage rates forecast.

ACTION: None required.



Annville Township Police Department

MONTHLY REPORT February 2019
Total Calls by Call Type From: 2/1/2019 - 2/28/2019

Total Calls

Call Type
TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT - CITATION ' 43
43

TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT - WARNING

AMBULANCE CALL 34
PARKING ENFORCEMENT
ASSIST OTHER AGENCY
BACKGROUND INVESTIGATION
ALARMS

PARKING COMPLAINT
SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY

ASSIST MOTORIST

DOMESTIC DISPUTE

DRIVING COMPLAINT
DISABLED VEHICLE

PHONE SCAM

TRAFFIC COMPLAINT
ABANDONED VEHICLE
ACCIDENT, REPORTABLE

DOG COMPLAINT

FIRE CALL

POLICE INFORMATION
SIDEWALK/SNOW-ORDINANCE
ADMINISTRATIVE FINGERPRINTING
ASSIST OTHER POLICE

CHECK ON WELL BEING
CHILD CUSTODY

CIVIL MATTER

DISORDERLY CONDUCT
HARASSMENT

NOISE COMPLAINT

RENTAL LICENSE ENFORCEMENT
SUSPICIOUS VEHICLE

THEFT - UNLAWFUL TAKING
911 HANGUP

ACCIDENT, NON-REPORTABLE
COMMUNITY RELATIONS

DOG - MISSING / LOST

DUI

FLEEING & ELUDING POLICE
FRAUD

GENERAL INVESTIGATION
MISCELLANEOUS

PFA ORDER

PUBLIC DRUNKENNESS

)
L~

ummwmn-&ammmc\mm\o

————p—n——n—ti—u—NNNNNNNNNNN’uA



RECOVERED PROPERTY
SUSPICIOUS PERSON

THEFT - DECEPTION

THEFT - MOTOR VEHICLE
TRAFFIC DEVICE COMPLAINT
TRESPASS LETTERS

WARRANT
Total Calls: 280

— e e



ANNVILLE TOWNSHIP POLICE
MONTHLY REPORT
February 2019

fREet oyl
CRIEFS OF FOUCE
ALIQCANGR

| FOLICE

o CALLFOR SERVICE 280
o ORDINANCE VIOLATIONS

1. PARKING 6

2. NOISE 2

3. TRAFFIC 4

4. DOG 3
o CRIMINAL ARRESTS 06

o ADULT 06

o JUVENILE 00

ACCIDENT LOCATIONS
e TOTAL TRAFFIC CITATIONS 43 ~ WYEsk MalmcubtienTy siaeis
1000 East Main Street

o TOTAL TRAFFIC WARNINGS 43  EBAE baberom S
4 TOTAL NON-TRAFFIC CITATIONS 01 s East Sheridan Ave. & N. Railroad St.
o TOTAL VEHICLE ACCIDENTS 04

o REPORTABLE 03

o NON-REPORTABLE 01

o HIT & RUN 00

e PARKING TICKETS ISSUED 32
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ITOTECT wireless security camera system for Town Hall for an estimated cost of $379.99.
Motion carried unanimously.

Jake Brake Prohibition Request: Mr. Yingst reported a request to prohibit Jake brakes had been
received from a resident the prior month. While he noted the Township currently has such a
prohibition in its Code of Ordinances, its enforceability depends upon first obtaining approval from
the Pennsylvania Department of Transportation (PennDOT) and this approval has never been
granted. There are a number of reasons PennDOT will not grant such approval, including a
requirement that the average downhill grade of a roadway does not exceed 4% within any 500-
foot section. This was previously thought to be an impediment to receiving PennDOT approval
until it was recently learned that portions of the municipality—rather than the entire
municipality—could have Jake brake restrictions. Mr. Yingst reported that Douglas Nyce of
Maple Street was asking a request be made to PennDOT granting authorization to prohibit Jake
brakes on State Route 422 from Mill Street in the west to Railroad Street in the east and on State
Route 934 from Sheridan Avenue in the north to High Street in the south. Mr. Yingst also noted,
as discussed earlier in the meeting, that the Fire Chief was recommending emergency vehicles be
exempted from such a prohibition for safety reasons if the Commissioners wished to make a Jake
brake prohibition request to PennDOT. Mr. Embich, recalling his time on the Derry Township
Board of Supervisors, noted that in his experience such prohibitions could be difficult in
commercial areas. Mr. Liles suggested that any prohibition on State Route 934 begin at least to
the north of the bridge over the Norfolk Southern railroad tracks, if not at the municipal line. Mr.
Yingst indicated that, because it was believed that stretch of roadway exceeded PennDOT’s 4%
grade restriction, it was excluded from Mr. Nyce’s request lest it be denied for that reason. Mr.
Lamoureux asked what the cost would be for implementing such a prohibition. Mr. Yingst
indicated signage would likely be the primary cost, as it was believed PennDOT had the necessary
information to evaluate such a request, meaning it was not anticipated the Township Engineer
would need to be involved in the process. Sergeant Stickler then addressed the enforceability of a
Jake brake restriction per a question from Mr. Lively. Mr. Hoover, whose residence is on West
Main Street, noted he was not personally aware of a Jake brake problem and asked if this was a
significant issue. Mr. Yingst indicated it was an issue that he tended to hear about from residents
about once a year, on average. Ms. Zimmerman recalled this was a more significant issue in past
years, especially due to the use of Jake brakes then by the Fire Department. Chief Snavely resumed
his earlier discussion on the safety reasons for why the UHC instructs volunteer firefighters to keep
Jake brakes in use in non-inclement weather. Mr. Lively expressed his appreciation to Mr. Nyce
for bringing this concern to the Township, and he recommended the Commissioners think about
this over the next month, being mindful of the sound of Jake brakes throughout the Township, and
revisiting the prohibition request at its April Regular Meeting. The Commissioners agreed with
Mr. Lively’s suggestion, and also Mr. Lamoureux’s suggestion that Mr. Yingst and the Police
Department research if PennDOT has information available on the grades of State Routes 422 and
934 in the Township, as well as if PennDOT would approve an exemption for emergency vehicles.

MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by Mr. Hoover to approve the reports of the Special Committees
as presented. Motion carried unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:
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First Aid and Safety Patrol (FASP) Emergency Medical Services (EMS) Financial Problems:
Mr. Yingst reported the municipalities that use FASP for EMS are still waiting to receive its 2017

audit report.

Condemned Property at 100 North Weaber Street: Mr. Lamoureux reported the Sheriff’s
Office indicated that the Township could force a Sheriff’s Sale against the property at 100 North
Weaber Street, regardless of whether the Township had a claim against the property, and not be
responsible for purchasing the property at such a sale if there were no buyers. He further reported
that he is in the process of reaching out to the entities that have claims against this property to
determine if they are willing to waive them, if the claims still remain valid, and that he is
recommending this research conclude before he considers filing a lien against this property.

Chief Snavely left the meeting at 8:09 PM.

Hazard Mitigation Grant Program (HMGP) Property Leases: Mr. Yingst reported that the
prior month his office submitted to the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) the
documentation it requested before it would grant authorization to the Township to lease out
properties purchased through the HMGP. After doing so, FEMA indicated it may request
additional information (although it was not clear what such information might be) and it could be
months until FEMA would inform the Township if the request to lease its HMGP properties would
be approved. As such, Mr. Yingst reported the Township Office is holding off on offering
applications for leasing HMGP properties until it has clearer direction from FEMA regarding
whether such leases will be permissible.

FEMA Preliminary Flood Insurance Rate Map (FIRM): Mr. Yingst reported that the prior
week the Lebanon County Planning Department provided a listing of those properties in Annville
Township where portions of those properties had existing structures currently in the floodplain
that would be removed from the floodplain per the preliminary FIRM being proposed by FEMA.
He also reported there were no properties identified in Annville Township where portions of those
properties had existing structures not currently in the floodplain that would be added to the
floodplain per the revised FIRM. He noted that, in accordance with past direction from FEMA, in
the next few weeks his office would be sending letters out to the affected property owners advising
them of this proposed change, the process for appealing this change to FEMA, and their ability to
acquire flood insurance even if their property is no longer in the flood plain.

NEW BUSINESS:

Application for County Liquid Fuels Funds: Mr. Yingst presented an application requesting
$4,767 in Lebanon County Liquid Fuels funds and explained the different items it would fund.
MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by Mr. Embich to authorize the signing of an application for
Lebanon County Liquid Fuels funds in the amount of $4,767 for repair parts for road maintenance
vehicles, repair parts for the street sweeper, and street name signs and traffic directing signs.
Motion carried unanimously.

Authorization of Payment for Containers Funded by the Pennsvlvania Department of
Environmental Protection Section 902 Recycling Grant: Noting the arrival of three containers
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that were being 90% funded by the Section 902 Recycling Grant, MOTION by Mr. Embich,
second by Mr. Hoover to authorize payment in the amount of $17,703 to Truck Mounts Unlimited
for this equipment. Motion carried unanimously.

2019 Liquid Fuels Tax Payment: Mr. Yingst reported the Township received notification from
PennDOT that the Township’s annual Liquid Fuels Tax payment for 2019 is $131,829.38. Based
on previous years’ annual payments, $128,500 was budgeted for this revenue source in 2019, so
the actual 2019 payment amount is more than $3,000 above the budgeted amount and is also more
than $3,000 above the actual 2018 payment amount.

CORRESPONDENCE: Mr. Lively noted receipt of an invitation to the Annville-Cleona Fire
District Awards Banquet on March 9, 2019, and expressed his regrets that he would be unable to
attend. He asked the other Commissioners to check their schedules to see if they would be
available to attend in his stead.

PAY BILLS: MOTION by Ms. Zimmerman, second by Mr. Lively to ratify the actions of the
Township Administrator regarding payment of debts shown on the Finance Report (Cash
Disbursement Journals of the various funds). Motion carried unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business to come before the Board, MOTION by Ms.

Zimmerman, second by Mr. Embich to adjourn the Regular Meeting. Motion carried unanimously
and the meeting was adjourned at 8:24 PM.

7.

Rex A. Moore, President




